
SUBSCRIPTIONS


Another year has passed and it’s that time of year when the subscriptions are due. An envelope comes with this newsletter to put your £1.00 subscription in. Please put your name and address on the front so that we can enrol your household as members and you won’t be sent a reminder with the Autumn newsletter.


Please deliver your envelope to one of the addresses on the envelope or place it in the EVRA letter box, next to the cash machine, in Waitrose.


Thank you to those who send kind words of encouragement with their subscriptions and to those who generously give more than the requested £1.00.





WEB SITE


The village web site is being continually updated. 


We have been running a survey about ‘No Cold Calling’. A majority are in favour of this, but as no-one has come forward with any area to be considered, this will now be dropped.


Do log onto eatonvillage.co.uk and use the e-mail link to let us have any information/event which you would like to be promoted.


Your committee would like to thank Justin Flute for his time in editing the information and keeping it up to date.





EATON PRIMARY SCHOOL


We are very pleased to welcome the new head, Mr. Steve Portas, who took office in January. One of his main concerns is for the children arriving for school with cars passing through car park together with the poor parking by parents/guardians around the school. As a first step a meeting has been arranged with the neighbourhood police, traffic wardens, parents and neighbours to try and improve the situation.   See note above














NEWMARKET ROAD


Further work is being done to enhance this stretch of road from the slip road to Unthank Road.


Please note:


- no private vehicles should use the bus lane for that stretch of road


- there is no right hand turn from Unthank Road into Newmarket Road.








GENERAL INFORMATION


UNIVERSITY AND EATON SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM – At the last meeting the main priority set for the next three months is to try and improve access and parking by parents/guardians around all the schools in the SNAP area. Please try to help the situation around the Eaton Primary School by not using your car if at all possible and reporting any dangerous or inconsiderate driving. You can contact the team either by phone, 08454 564567 or their e-mail address is ‘sntuniversityeaton@norfolk.pnn.police.uk’. The next meeting is on Thursday 9th June at 7.00pm in the Thomas Paine Building, Chancellor’s Drive UEA.


34th NORWICH (St. Andrew’s) SCOUT GROUP - The group continues to be successful with 87 young people on their books. Leaders are always needed so please offer your services to the group if you can help. The Beavers and Cubs are having their annual egg sale during the week beginning 4th April and will be calling on all the houses in the Village. Do buy or give an egg or make a donation when they call.


Please support their waste paper collections on the 1st Sunday each month (except Jan. & Aug.).


RE-CYCLING – Vic Hopes, at 58 Buckland Rise, no longer wants bottle tops but still collects foil items for recycling, please note only CLEAN FOIL food containers but no plastic ones.








CIVIL SERVICE SPORTS GROUND


Still the negotiations over building regulations continue which means the starting date for the development cannot be decided. Please let your committee know of any problems on the site, before and during construction and we will endeavour to help the situation.

















